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The year 2018 has gotten off to a busy and 

good one for Civ-Mil, and all indications are 
that it will continue to be such.  As noted in 
our last edition, the latest Officers and Board 
of Directors were installed at a memorable 
combined Installation and AFMC Community 
Liaison Program (CLP) hosting event on Octo-
ber 12th.  Our two new Directors, Cathy Hart 
and Scott Cummings, have already brought 

additional energy and ideas to our organization.  We have already en-
joyed some significant events and there is more ahead, more that will 
require the energy and assistance from our Board and Membership. 
It’s all good.

Let’s get right to the biggest news.  412th Test Wing and Edwards 
AFB Commander, Brigadier Carl Schaefer has been selected for pro-
motion to Major General.  Major General (selectee) Schaefer will be 
transferring to Wright-Patterson AFB to assume duties as the Vice 
Commander, Air Force Materiel Command (AFMC). Assuming the 
role as the next 412th Test Wing Commander will be Brigadier Gen-
eral (selectee) John Teichert. Colonel Teichert is no stranger to Ed-
wards AFB as he did command the 411th FLTS, the F-22 Combined 
Test Force (CTF).  Change of Command is scheduled for Wednesday, 
July 18th.

Major General David Harris, Commander, Air Force Test Center 
(AFTC), has announced his retirement.  Brigadier General Christo-
pher Azzano, presently commanding the 11th Wing at Joint Base An-
drews, will assume the duties as AFTC Commander.  Brigadier Gen-
eral Azzano is no stranger to Edwards AFB as well, as he had served 
as Operations Group Commander for the Test Wing.

Civ-Mil certainly extends both Generals Harris and Schaefer fond-
est wishes for these next roles in their careers and lives. I can personal-
ly state that it has been a real honor and pleasure to have worked with 
both and their fabulous wives.  This organization is better for our rela-
tionship with them and I must believe that we’ve helped them make a 
difference in the lives of all the Airmen, Sailors, Marines, Soldiers and 
their families on Edwards AFB.  We look forward to continuing that 
strong relationship with Generals Azzano and Teichert.

This year kicked into high gear for Civ-Mil as several of us attended 
the 412th Test Wing Annual Awards on Saturday evening, February 
9th.  The outstanding military and civilian performers of the past year 
were honored in grand fashion in Hangar 1600.  The ceremony was 
good, complete with special guest Lieutenant General Arnie Bunch re-
turning to Edwards AFB for a couple of days from The Pentagon, good 
food, and great entertainment.  Of course it’s always extra special to 

dine and celebrate amongst so many special people - and present day 
and historical aircraft such as a B-52, F-22, F-35, F-16, F-117, and an 
X-15 mock-up.  

Thanks to the kindness of local citizen Ann Flair, the Airman Lead-
ership School (ALS) has a welcome recreational addition for the stu-
dents.  Ann donated a pool table.  Civ-Mil was able to facilitate the 
transport and proper set-up of the pool table in April.  A much appreci-
ated addition to ALS.

Civ-Mil was represented as the local Pete Knight Chapter of the 
Air Force Association (AFA) held a reception recognizing and bid-
ding farewell to the various departing commanders and directors at 
Edwards AFB. General and Mrs. Schaefer kindly made their home 
available for this event. 

The Membership of Edwards AFB Civ-Mil were invited for a day-
long visit on Edwards AFB on Friday, May 18th.  This event was host-
ed by Brigadier General Schaefer.  Key organization and facilitization 
was provided by 1st Lieutenant Phillip Garretson and Chief Master 
Sergeant Roosevelt Jones.  Support and accompaniment was also 
courtesy of Colonel Jason Schott, 412th Test Wing Vice Commander, 
who will also be retiring soon, and Colonel Jim Roethe, the local IMA 
/ Air Force Reserve Commander. Our guests were treated to a great 
behind-the-scenes look at various facilities and programs on Edwards 
AFB.  This was a great blend of the more human side – or life on the 
Base – aspect as well as the hardware or mission specific programs 
that are part of Edwards flight and weapons testing.  Our group was 
able in several instances to see and hear how the Civ-Mil organiza-
tion has a positive impact for those Airmen, Sailors, Marines, Soldiers, 
and their families – both US military and our international partners 
– assigned at Edwards AFB.  Visits were made to the Airmen’s dorm 
area, including the Civ-Mil supported Higher Grounds Internet Café; 
Airman Leadership School; a special visit to see up close America’s 
newest fighter, the F-35 Lightning II, the Air Force Flight Test Mu-
seum, including the restoration and storage facility on North Base, the 
historical loading pit for the Bell X-1 on South Base, a drive along the 
flightline viewing aircraft such as the C-17, F-22, T-38, F-16, and the 
B-52 and B-1 bombers; and the Emerging Technologies Group with 
their ongoing work involving unmanned systems.  Lunch was at the 
DFAC – the Base dining facility for uniformed personnel.  The day’s 
activities was capped off with a reception hosted by General Schaefer 
at Club Muroc.  We need to give a shout-out to our excellent guide for 
the day, Steve Zapka of the Public Affairs Office. He has such a wealth 
of knowledge about the current mission activities underway as well as 
the history of the Base.  Also, a shout-out to Tony Moore of the Mu-
seum staff for his involvement.  He shared much historical perspective 
as well as some good stories.  I would say that all who participated 
really enjoyed the experience and learned more about Edwards AFB 
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Edwards AFB Hosts Civ-Mil  
for a Day on the Base

Members, family, and friends of the Edwards AFB Civilian-Mil-
itary Support Group were recently afforded a unique opportunity to 
spend a day on Edwards AFB visiting various organizations, facili-
ties, and programs.  The day-long visit on Friday, May 18, provided 
the guests a deeper understanding of the mission of the Base and how 
Civ-Mil’s support and contributions have made a positive impact 
upon that mission.

The group was greeted by Brigadier General Carl Schaefer, Com-
mander, 412th Test Wing and Edwards AFB, Colonel Jim Roethe, 
IMA (Individual Mobilization Augmentee) Commander, and Chief 
Master Sergeant Roosevelt Jones, 412th Test Wing Command Chief. 
Colonel Roethe and Chief Jones spent the entire day with the group.  
The day began at the Air Force Flight Test Museum with remarks 
by General Schaefer followed by explanations of the various exhibits 
and Edwards history by Museum assistant Tony Moore and Edwards 
Public Affairs employee Steve Zapka.  

The remainder of the day consisted of various stops across the Base, 
with behind-the-scenes commentary by Steve Zapka.  The group vis-
ited the airmen’s dormitory area which includes the Higher Grounds 
Internet Café, a gathering place for the airmen to play games, watch 
TV, work using the internet, and hold parties and other social gather-
ings, or just plain relax.  Higher Grounds was established with support 
from Civ-Mil in 2007 and the organization continues to provide sup-
port for updating the Café. The Airman Leadership School (ALS) was 
also visited, where everyone learned how airman cycle through the 24 
day school learning about the qualities of leadership.  

A highlight of the tour was a specially arranged visit to the F-35 
Joint Strike Fighter (JSF) Combined Test Force (CTF).  An up-close 
look at America’s newest fighter jet with explanations of its capabili-

history, its mission, and the people.  A part 2 for a day on Edwards?  
Well of course, so stay tuned.

One key remark by Steve Zapka during the Base’s Outreach Day 
for our organization:

“Civ-Mil is the 412th’s Wingman.”

The following day, Saturday, May 19th, a contingent of Civ-Mil 
volunteers served breakfast to retirees and family members which was 
part of the Edwards AFB Military Retirees Appreciation Day.  The 
event was held in Hangar 1210, currently home to the B-1 and B-52 
bombers and workforce.  One of the mighty B-1Bs served as backdrop 
for all the guests and the featured speakers as well as various agencies 
and organizations offering services to our Veterans.  Serving a warm 
breakfast from Civ-Mil were Mike Belzil, Bill McCabe, Scott Cum-
mings, and myself.  Fun morning.

Several activities are coming up for Civ-Mil.  Elections to the Board 
of Directors are quickly approaching this summer.  Each year 1/3 of 
the 21 Member Board of Directors is up for re-election.  This year Di-
rectors Matt Winheim, Bob Slade, Rhonda Nelson, Mark Thompson, 
George Nagy, Les Uhazy, and David Norris have terms expiring and 
will seek re-election (or not).  Our Nominating Committee for Class 
of 2021 Directors is led by Lisa Moulton, assisted by John Fergione. 
Should anyone have an interest in serving on our Board – a 3 year term 
– please contact us ASAP.

SAVE-THE-DATE!  July 20th is our annual Barbeque.  On this 
particular Friday evening we’ll be again gathering for food and fun 
at the amazing Hacienda Lane Ranch.  Bob and Michelle Slade once 
again are at the helm for the BBQ.  Rhonda Nelson is handling RSVPs 
for this not-to-be-missed affair, which will feature the return of the 
California Spoiled Doves for some memorable entertainment.  Details 
and RSVP / payment information is available on the flyer within this 
newsletter or by going to www.eafbcivmil.org.

A couple later September, perhaps early October, events will be our 
annual Installation banquet and ceremony.  The date is TBD so stay 
tuned.  It may just combine again with another reason to celebrate, as 
we did last year.  Civ-Mil is looking at organizing and executing a fun 
and fundraising golf tournament this year.  This will be at the Muroc 
Golf Course on Edwards AFB and the date is set for Friday, September 
28th. Our Vice President Rhonda Nelson has the lead on this activity 
and will be assisted by Directors Scott Cummings and John Fergione 
along with new Member Bill McCabe.Please stay tuned for informa-
tion forthcoming on this.  And should anyone like to volunteer to assist 
with this endeavor please e-mail Rhonda at jazzyrj1@aol.com.

Lastly, another SAVE-THE-DATE!  The Edwards AFB Civilian-
Military support Group is going to host a Holidays Dinner this year.  
We will combine this with a “Welcome to the Antelope Valley” event 
for all of the new Air Force, other services, and International members 
and families.  We’ve held a couple of these successful events in the 
past – usually January; however we’ve decided to combine a newly 
conceived affair with this important resource for regional information 
for all recent arrivals to Edwards AFB, AFRL, and Air Force Plant 
42.  The date is Friday, December 7th.  The venue will be the Univer-
sity of Antelope Valley’s PEC or Pioneer Event Center adjacent to the 
Jethawks Stadium in Lancaster.  Details will be provided via e-mails, 
flyers, and our website www.eafbcivmil.org.

With that, here’s wishing everyone a most enjoyable and safe sum-
mer.  Remember schools are out; children are out and about.  Drive 
safely.  Hoping to see all y’all during the summer – like at the BBQ.

Thank you for all you do to help Civ-Mil help our friends and 
community partners at Edwards AFB.

Allen
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Civil engineers working to give  
Edwards bright future
By Laura Motes, 412th Test Wing Public Affairs / Published May 08, 2018 

 
Luis Sandoval, Lead Builders electrical 
foreman, demonstrates how to adjust a new 
light fixture with a downloadable app for 
a smart device. The 412th Civil Engineer 
Group is overseeing a large lighting up-
grade across Edwards AFB that will bring 
better working conditions and savings to 
the base. (U.S. Air Force photo by Kenji 
Thuloweit)

EDWARDS AIR FORCE BASE, 
Calif. -- 

The 412th Civil Engineering 
Group is in phase two of a base-
wide, major lighting upgrade, 
which replaces inefficient fluores-
cent lighting with new LED light-
ing complete with motion sensors and programmable controls. Each 
phase will take about a year to complete.

“In California the average home uses 6,684 kilowatts and we saved 
2,310,108 kilowatt hours, which is equivalent to powering 345 Cali-
fornia homes,” said John Shartzer, 412th CEG Energy and Utilities 
engineering technician.

New LED lights are brighter and work more efficiently than what 
workers are accustomed to. Previously, lighting in some hangers was 
so inefficient that maintenance workers would need to bring in light 
stands to see what they were doing, according to Shartzer. 

Lighting was not only replaced, but additional fixtures were also 
added to base aircraft hangers. The new light fixtures’ motion sensors 
allow for only essential lights to be on when needed. Once a worker 
leaves a lighted area with the sensors, a timer times out and the lights 
are turned off, saving a lot of energy, Shartzer said. 

Phase one cost $3.9 million with upgrades made to eight buildings 
consisting of hangers and administration offices. Lighting fixtures 
were replaced, and in some offices, retrofit kits were used to improve 
lighting.

The new LED lights can be controlled by an app downloaded to 
smartphones or tablets to regulate the brightness of the lights and con-
trol when lights turn on and off. Lighting can be customized for each 
office.

Shartzer said the cost savings for phase one is $927,000 annually. 
Cost savings is not just in the energy savings, but also in maintenance 
and demand charges. The lighting is made by a Southern California 
company who offers a 10-year warranty on all their products covering 
the lights if they break and if there is degradation.

 
“If I go in and take a light level reading today and its 100, and come 

back in 10 years and its 95, they will replace the light and pay for labor 
to have it reinstalled,” said Shartzer.   

The second phase of the project began April 16. Eight more build-
ings are being upgraded. Light fixtures in the Exchange and food court 
will be replaced as well.

ties, mission, and the Edwards flight test program was provided.  The 
F-35’s three variants – A, B, and C – will be flown by the US Air 
Force, US Navy, and US Marine Corps as well as 8 international part-
ner countries.  The Navy, Marines, and some international partners are 
also on Edwards AFB as part of the test program.

Riding along the flightline, the group saw several of the other plat-
forms being tested on the Base – C-17, F-22, F-16, B-1B, and B-52.  
They also saw key facilities such as the Benefield Anechoic Facility 
and Air Force Test Pilot School.  A trip to North Base permitted the 
guests to visit the historic original P-59 hangar currently in use by the 
Air Force Flight Test Museum for aircraft and asset restoration and 
storage – F-117, A-3D, XB-47, and Phantom Eye included.  While on 
North Base the group visited with Emerging Technologies and were 
briefed on some of the cutting edge work underway with unmanned 
systems.

A brief visit to South Base afforded the group to visit “inside the 
pit.”  The pit is the loading pit where the X-1 was loaded on the B-29 
mothership aircraft on October 14, 1947, and was later released with 
Captain Chuck Yeager at the controls.  It would be that day that the 
sound barrier was broken over Edwrds AFB.

Pool Table Donation Benefits Airman 
Leadership School

By Mike Belzil

Earlier this spring, Civ-Mil completed the delivery of a pool table 
to Airman Leadership School (ALS) to complement ongoing facility 
upgrades by the 412th Civil Engineer Group.  The donation was facili-
tated by Aida O’Connor who was contacted by the donor, Ann Flair, a 
Palmdale resident.  Upon confirmation of the donation, Civ-Mil took 
the task of getting the pool table delivered to the base.

George Nagy worked with base enlisted leaders on a plan to move 
the pool table and identify the delivery location.  George also coordi-
nated with a local expert, South Pacific Pool Tables, to disassemble the 
table, transport it to the base and reassemble it.  The decision was made 
to donate the table to ALS.  Enlisted leaders and the ALS staff believe 
the pool table will provide welcomed relief during study breaks and 
help promote camaraderie among the students.  

Civ-Mil members had the opportunity to see the pool table in the 
study lounge at ALS during a recent facility tour as part of a base visit 
hosted by Brigadier General Carl Schaefer.  Thanks to the generosity 
of Ann Flair and the work of Civ-Mil to facilitate the donation, stu-
dents at ALS will be able to use and enjoy the pool table for relaxation 
and relationship building.

Aida O’Connor, center, and George Nagy, left, pose with Edwards AFB air-
men and Mark Hemstreet, Lancaster Chamber of Commerce (far right) with 
pool table donated by Ann Flair.  Ann is standing next to Aida.
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In the third phase, 46 buildings will be upgraded throughout Ed-
wards AFB making it the largest lighting effort. The additional annual 
savings for phase three will be $923,000 and it will save 4.6 million 
kilowatt hours.

“Our projects are geared to improve working conditions and save 
money not only on the base but for the taxpayer. That is important for 
our office to do and we are not done,” Shartzer said.  

REP. KNIGHT’S SECRET ACT  
BECOMES LAW BILL TO SUPPORT  

NATIONAL SECURITY PASSES  
FINAL HURDLE 

(Washington, DC) - On Tuesday, May 22, 2018, H.R. 3210, the Se-
curely Expediting Clearances Through Reporting Transparency (SE-
CRET) Act was signed into law by President Donald Trump. Intro-
duced by Representative Steve Knight (R-CA) in July of 2017, the 
SECRET Act will implement a variety of provisions to increase ac-
countability of the security clearance process and improve the system 
to more efficiently process cases in a timely manner.

Specifically, this bill requires that the National Background Inves-
tigations Bureau (NBIB) within the Office of Personnel Management 
(OPM) to report on the backlog of security clearance investigations 
as well as a mitigation plan to remedy the excessive wait times. Ad-
ditionally, the Executive Office of the President must report on the 
process used for conducting and adjudicating clearance investigations 
for the President’s staff. The bill also includes provisions to direct the 
Office of the Director of National Intelligence (ODNI) to report on and 
provide recommendations to improve government-wide continuous 
evaluation programs, classified information requests, and the overall 
process for investigating security clearances.

“This is a big win for our district and the country,” said Rep. 
Knight “Our area is home to a wide array of federal contractors 
working on the most advanced aerospace, defense, and scientific re-
search projects. These job creators are dependent on the ability to hire 
a highly skilled workforce who are properly cleared to work on these 
important projects. However, under the status quo, it often takes many 
months or even years for a newly hired employee to start working just 
because they were waiting for their security clearance to get through 
the massive backlog at OPM.”

“This situation is unacceptable. Not only does it slow down the pro-
duction of important projects, but it also deters qualified prospective 
workers from taking these jobs. This causes a talent drain in these sec-
tors and ultimately hurts our national interests. The SECRET Act was 
formed with heavy input from local business owners and employees 
and will address this urgent problem. I am very thankful for the wide 
bipartisan support this bill has received in both chambers of Congress 

Top Performers of 2017 Unveiled at 
412th TW Annual Awards Banquet

by Kenji Thuloweit, 412th Test Wing Public Affairs

The 412th Test Wing hosted its annual awards banquet at Hangar 
1600 Feb. 9 where accolades and hardware were handed out to the 
wing’s top performing individuals and teams. The banquet was held 
in the maintenance hangar with several planes on display including 
F-16s, an F-117 Nighthawk, F-35 Lightning II and B-52 Stratofor-
tress. Congratulations to all awardees for setting the standard in their 
respective categories! 
 
412th Test Wing 2017 Annual Award Winners
 
Airman of the Year
Senior Airman Annarose Schoonmaker
412th Mission Support Group
 
NCO of the Year
Staff Sgt. John Wyatt IV
412th Medical Group
 
Senior NCO of the Year
Master Sgt. Kay May
412th Maintenance Group
 
First Sergeant of the Year
Master Sgt. Venessa Brown
412th MXG
 
Company Grade Officer of the Year
Capt. Clark McGehee
412th Operations Group
 
Field Grade Officer of the Year
Maj. Christopher Wee
416th Flight Test Squadron
 
Honor Guardsman of the Year
Staff Sgt. Ambrose Ledesma
412th MSG
 
Honor Guard Program Manager of the Year
Tech. Sgt. Kamilla Caldwell
412th MSG
 
Individual Mobilization Augmentee CGO of the Year
Capt. Richardson Honore
412th Test Wing Chapel’s Office 

and am especially pleased that this is now in black and white law. This 
will go a long way towards creating more stable job opportunities in 
our area and continuing our region’s leadership in the industries we 
have always excelled in.”

Representative Knight is a veteran of the U.S. Army and currently 
serves on the House Armed Services Committee and the House Sci-
ence, Space, and Technology Committee.  

Representative Steve Knight, (R-Antelope Valley), represents California’s 25th Con-
gressional District in the US House of Representatives, which includes the communities 
throughout the Antelope, Santa Clarita and Simi Valleys
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Civ-Mil Annual Elections 
Slated for July

By Mike Belzil

Planning for Civ-Mil board of director annual elections 
is under way.  One third of the 21 director positions are up 
for election each year.  Lisa Moulton is chairing this year’s 
nominating committee, assisted by John Fergione.  They 
will be presenting a slate of candidates for the full board’s 
consideration at their July meeting.  The incumbents whose 
terms expire this year are:  George Nagy, Rhonda Nelson, 
Dave Norris, Bob Slade, Mark Thompson, Les Uhazy and 
Matt Winheim.  

Elections will be held online on the Civ-Mil web-
site, so watch your email for further instructions.  If any 
changes are needed for electronic delivery, please contact  
John Fergione at 661-917-2871.  Anyone wishing a paper 
ballot can obtain one through John. 

Anyone interested in competing in the election for a 
three-year director position, can contact Lisa or John as 
soon as possible.  The incoming directors will be installed 
during  the Annual Civ-Mil Installation banquet in the 
September-October time frame.    

Civ-Mil Supports Military  
Appreciation Day

By Mike Belzil

On Saturday, May 19th, 2018, military retirees from all services 
were honored in Hangar 1210 at Edwards Air Force Base for the 
annual Military Retiree Appreciation Day.  A large group of retir-
ees and spouses were treated to a fantastic program that included 
remarks by Brigadier General Carl Schaefer, an update on military 
retiree topics by CAPT Paul Frost, USN (Ret), flight line tours and 
more than 20 informational booths to assist military retirees and 
spouses with needed services

.   
Civ-Mil supported the event by serving a hot breakfast of scram-

bled eggs, sausage and breakfast potatoes to all in attendance.  The 
serving crew was led by Civ-Mil President Al Hoffman, and he 
was joined by Mike Belzil, Scott Cummings and Bill McCabe.  
Civ-Mil served meals for more than two hours.  At the end of the 
breakfast service, the team sliced and plated a large sheet cake.  All 
in attendance enjoyed both the breakfast and the cake.  Numerous 
retirees thanked the Civ-Mil servers for providing a hearty break-
fast.

Military Retiree Appreciation Day 2018 was support by a large 
contingent of active duty volunteers led by the event volunteer 
Point of Contact, MSgt Paralta.  General Schaefer and Command 
Chief Jones personally welcomed and spoke with countless retir-
ees and spouses throughout the day.  The event was enjoyable and 
rewarding for the retirees who made the trip to the base; and the 
Civ-Mil serving crew was proud to represent our organization as 
part of the volunteer cadre. 
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Civ-Mil Community Outreach Day on Edwards AFB, May 18, 2018
Photos by Al Hoffman

On Friday, May 18, 2018, Brigadier General Carl Schaefer, joined by Command Chief Master Sergeant Roosevelt Jones, invited Civ-Mil mem-
bers to a Community Outreach Day at the base.  Sixteen Civ-Mil members enjoyed a full day of activities which included a museum visit, facility 
tours, a flight line tour, lunch at the dining facility and an afternoon reception at Club Muroc.

Civ-Mil Outreach Day group photo at the EAFB Museum.

Civ-Mil enjoyed a tour of Airman Leadership School.

Civ-Mil group photo at the X-1 Loading Pit.

X-1 Loading Pit historical marker.

Civ-Mi Community Outreach Day included a briefing on 
the F-35.

Civ-Mil Community Outreach Day concluded with a  
reception at Club Muroc.
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       Edwards AFB Civilian Military Support Group            

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Contact Information

Membership Type:    Individual               Corporate                   New  □             Renewal □   

Name

Street Address

City, State, Zip Code

Home Phone

Work Phone

Cell Phone

E-Mail Address

New Member Referred by: ______________________ Approved by Board: ______________________

Access

Membership in EAFB Civ/Mil does not guarantee access to Edwards AFB.
The granting of any access to Edwards AFB is a privilege and such access may be 
denied, revised or revoked at any time by order of the Commander, Air Force Test 
Center, Edwards Air Force Base.

Interests

I am interested in volunteering to assist with the following committees

___  Elections ___ Annual BBQ

___ By-Laws ___ Newsletter

___ Annual Project ___ Installation Banquet

___ Membership ___ Other

___ I am interested in serving as a Director

In addition to my dues I would like to donate an additional $_____________ to Civ/Mil

Payment Information 

Annual Membership Dues are $60.00 per Person (Individual), Spouse $40.00

Corporate Membership: $125.00 (One Designated Member Only)

Please make checks payable to: EAFB Civ/Mil

Mail Completed Application to:  P.O. Box 812, Lancaster, CA  93584-0812
Membership Includes:
Membership Card
Membership Certificate
Civ/Mil Coin: New members Only {Limited to one per membership, additional coins may be 
purchased if desired}
2 Decals For Vehicle, Home or Office

Mission Statement
   The purpose and general nature of the Edwards Air Force Base Civilian-Military Support Group is to establish a friendly, 
benevolent association of civic leaders and military personnel at Edwards Air Force Base, to act as a host group whenever 
needed and additionally, to consider an annual service project to benefit EAFB.
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Board of Directors
Allen Hoffman: President 

Rhonda Nelson : Vice President
Matt Winheim: Secretary

Dr. George “Bud” Reams: Treasurer
John Fergione:  Past President

Directors

		  Danny Bazzell	 David Noris
		  Mike Belzil		  Pan Patel 
		  Scott Cummings	 Robert Slade
		  Ed Knudson		 Richard Spann
		  Cathy Hart		  Mark Thompson	
		  Cam Martin		 Les Uhazy	
		  Lisa Moulton	 Tom Weil			 
		  George Nagy	
		

Founder
Aida O’Connor

Honorary Lifetime Members

Clyde Bailey
Alis Clausen

Robert B. Dempcy
George Fox
Art Furtado

Cathy Hansen
Frances Lane

Aida O’Connor
Terry Scott

Andy Shillinglaw

The EAFB Civ-Mil Newsletter
Editor: Mike Belzil

Designer: Bradley Smith
Printing: Bohn’s Printing

Photography By:
Al Hoffman,

& 412th Test Wing Public Affairs

If you are enjoying reading this Newsletter, and 
you are not a member of  

Civ-Mil, but would like more information on 
the organization, please contact:

George Nagy at (661) 400-5516

You may also submit your request in writing to:
EAFB Civ-Mil
P.O. Box 812

Lancaster, CA 93584-0812
Attn: Membership Chairman

http://www.eafbcivmil.org

Upcoming Events
1. Civ-Mil BBQ July 20, 2018  
Hacienda Lane Ranch

2. Annual Elections 
July-August 2018

3. Civ-Mil Annual Installation 2018 
September/October 2018 
Location TBD 
 
4. Welcome to the Antelope Valley
December 7, 2018
Pioneer Event Center


